
PRIMARY TURNED PINK!
The Student Council and Class Reps have had a busy time this week making sure that
their fundraising efforts from the Christmas Fair reached the children that they are
‘Making a Difference’ to. Our reps handed over the many boxes of pre-loved clothes that
so many of our primary children donated, which were gratefully accepted by the
Egyptian Clothing Bank. We were also able to hand over a massive total of 67,774LE to
Abo El Reesh Hospital.  What an incredible achievement from all our children! It was an
exceptional effort which was really enjoyed by all children, staff and parents here in BISM
Primary. The Student Voice are already very enthusiastically planning more fundraising
events for later this term so they can continue to ‘Make A Difference’ to others. Well done
Primary!!
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GOING ON A BEAR HUNT
The FS1 children have been learning the story
‘Going on a Bear Hunt’ by Michael Rosen. The FS1
children can feel the various narrative textures
while walking through them thanks to our sensory
walk! They had the chance to listen to the text
while moving around the various surroundings,
which improved their listening skills, prolonged
their attention spans and patience. To participate,
the children were able to recognise the patterns in
the text and join in with the repeated refrains as
well.
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SECONDRAY STUDENT COUNCIL SPORTS DAY 
BISM student council organized a sports assembly for upper school students. The assembly
was designed based on point-based games. All students participated in the different rounds
to challenge their abilities and teamwork skills in order win the great trophy. It was a great
chance to get out of classrooms and enjoy the warm sun while strengthening the friendship
bond between the classes.
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BUSINESS STUDIES CLASS TRIP TO
DAHAB-EGYPT
Our students taking up Business Studies went to
Dahab to interview small to medium business
owners and managers to collect primary data to
reflect on syllabus taught in class. These visits to
businesses provided an opportunity for students to
see first-hand how different operations are
managed in the travel and tourism industry. 
They help students learn directly from the
workplace and provided excellent opportunities
for work related assignments. They prepared
questioned for a small enterprise and for the
operation manager in a well reputable hotel in
Dahab. They asked about pricing strategies,
external influences, and the welfare of the
workforce. They were very well received by
students as the understanding of business
operations allow the students to see the
application of theory in practice and enhance
classroom learning and discussion by providing a
live case study. 
Students also explored different activities and
discussed how can they help promote such
touristic places to better help the contribution of
the travel & tourism industry in increasing the GDP
of the country. 

JANUARY 23RD 2023


